
--------------------------------------------------- ----------------------------- 
 
                                  UNITED STATES 
                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
                              WASHINGTON, DC 20549 
                                    FORM 8-K 
                           CURRENT REPORT PURSUANT TO 
                           SECTION 13 OR 15(D) OF THE 
                         SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934 
 
 
       Date of report (Date of earliest event repor ted): February 1, 2007 
 
 
 
                     Tortoise Capital Resources Corporation 
             (Exact Name of Registrant as Specified  in Its Charter) 
 
         Maryland                        1-33292                  20-3431375 
(State or Other Jurisdiction     (Commission File N umber)       (IRS Employer 
     of Incorporation)                                       Identification No.) 
 
 
10801 Mastin Blvd., Suite 222, Overland Park, KS                    66210 
(Address of Principal Executive Offices)                          (Zip Code) 
 
                                 (913) 981-1020 
              (Registrant's Telephone Number, Inclu ding Area Code) 
 
                                 Not Applicable 
          (Former Name or Former Address, if Change d Since Last Report) 
 
     Check the appropriate box below if the Form 8- K filing is intended to 
simultaneously satisfy the filing obligation of the  registrant under any of the 
following provisions: 
 
|__| Written communications pursuant to Rule 425 un der the Securities Act (17 
     CFR 230.425) 
 
|__| Soliciting material pursuant to Rule 14a-12 un der the Exchange Act (17 CFR 
     240.14a-12) 
 
|__| Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Ru le 14d-2(b) under the 
     Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b)) 
 
|__| Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Ru le 13e-4(c) under the 
     Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c)) 
 

 
 
Item 8.01.    Other Events. 
 
On February 1, 2007, Tortoise Capital Resources Cor poration announced the 
pricing of the initial public offering of shares of  its common stock. A copy of 
the press release is attached as Exhibit 99.1 to th is Form 8-K. 
 
 
 
 
Item 9.01.    Financial Statements and Exhibits. 
 
(d) Exhibits. 
 



     99.1     Press Release dated February 1, 2007 
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TORTOISE CAPITAL RESOURCES CORP. ANNOUNCES $86.1 MILLION INITIAL PUBLIC OFFERING 
OF COMMON SHARES 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
OVERLAND PARK, Kan. - Feb. 01, 2007 - Tortoise Capital Resources Corp.  (NYSE: 
TTO), a closed-end management investment company fo cused on the U.S. energy 
infrastructure sector, today announced its initial public offering of common 
stock. The company sold 5,740,000 shares at $15.00 per share, raising gross 
proceeds of $86.1 million. The company has granted the underwriters a 30-day 
option to purchase a maximum of 861,000 additional shares of common stock to 
cover over-allotments, if any. 
 
Tortoise Capital Resource's investment goal is to p rovide stockholders with a 
high level of total return, with an emphasis on div idends and dividend growth. 
The company intends to pursue its investment object ive by investing primarily in 
privately-held and micro-cap public energy companie s operating in the midstream 
and downstream segments, and to a lesser extent the  upstream segment. The 
company has elected to be treated as a business dev elopment company under the 
Investment Company Act of 1940. 
 
The company is managed by Tortoise Capital Advisors , a registered investment 
advisor specializing in the energy infrastructure s ector. Tortoise Capital 
Advisors had approximately $2.0 billion under manag ement on Nov. 30, 2006, 
including the assets of three publicly-traded close d-end investment management 
companies (NYSE: TYG, TYY & TYN) focused on the ene rgy infrastructure sector. 
 
Merrill Lynch & Co. acted as the bookrunning manage r for the transaction. The 
following firms acted as co-managers: Stifel Nicola us, Wachovia Securities, 
Oppenheimer & Co. and Ferris, Baker Watts Incorpora ted. 
 
This press release shall not constitute an offer to  sell or a solicitation to 
buy, nor shall there be any sale of these securitie s in any state or 
jurisdiction in which such offer or solicitation or  sale would be unlawful prior 
to registration or qualification under the laws of such state or jurisdiction. 
 
The prospectus contains important information about  the company, including the 
company's investment objective, risks, charges and expenses. An investor should 
read the prospectus and carefully consider that imp ortant information before 
investing. Copies of the prospectus relating to the  offering may be obtained 
from the offices of Merrill Lynch & Co., 4 World Fi nancial Center, 250 Vesey 
Street, New York, N.Y 10080. 
 
About Tortoise Capital Advisors, LLC 
Tortoise Capital Advisors, LLC, the adviser to Tort oise Capital Resources Corp., 
is a pioneer in the capital markets for master limi ted partnership (MLP) 
investment companies and a leader in closed-end fun ds and separately managed 
accounts focused on MLPs in the energy infrastructu re sector. As of Nov. 30, 
2006, the adviser had approximately $2.0 billion of  energy infrastructure 
investment assets under management. 
 
Contact information: 
Tortoise Capital Advisors, LLC 
Pam Kearney, Investor Relations, (866) 362-9331, pk earney@tortoiseadvisors.com  
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